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Town of Auburn 
Highway Safety Committee 

October 19, 2022 
Safety Complex Training Room 

Draft Minutes 
7:00 PM 

 
Committee Members Present:  Chair Michael DiPietro, Road Agent Michael Dross, Tom 
Carroll, Dan Carpenter, Dennis Vieira and Officer Hanson 
 
Call to Order:  Chair DiPietro called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 
 
Old Business 
 
Approval of Minutes – September 21, 2022 
 
Mr. Dross motioned to approve the Septemberr 21, 2022 meeting minutes.  Mr. Vieira 
seconded the motion.  A vote was taken, all were in favor, the motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
Police Report 
 
Officer Hanson presented the Police Report for September to October, 2022. 
 
Officer Hanson reported 80 stops with nine summonses, six arrests, three arrests from motor 
vehicle stops and 11 crashes. 
 
Road Agent Report 
 
Road Agent Dross reported work on Depot Road is almost done from Candia Road to 850’ 
toward the MWW portion.  He met with Mr. O’Neill at MWW about the park entrance 
reconfiguration.  A truck with the tailgate opened spread debris on the road and that was swept 
up.  Some culverts have gone out.  Beaver dams have been removed.  Trees are being cut 
back.  There have been delays with pavers on shim and overlay.  Water was coming up where a 
telephone pole was installed at Depot Road and that was fixed.  There were water issues from a 
culvert by the Audubon Center and that was dug out today.  Salt supplies are good through 
January.  There is stiff competition getting winter plow drivers with all the incentives being 
offered from the States of NH and MA. 
 
Other Business 
 
Mr. Carpenter reported issues getting recent online traffic count data from SNHPC on their 
website.  Mr. DiPietro indicated that for recent information it is best to call. 
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New Business 
 
Chair DiPietro announced sadly that Eva Komaridis passed away.  She served on the Highway 
Safety Committee until 2018. 
 
Chair DiPietro reminded that the next meeting will be November 16th. 
 
Adjourn 
 
Mr. Dross motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:22 PM.  Mr. Vieira seconded the motion.  
With all in favor, the motion passed unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Nancy J. Hoijer, Recording Secretary 


